Northern High School Girls’ Soccer Booster Club

Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, May 15 , 2024

Addendum to April 2024 Meeting

Due to lack of players able to participate Coach Munshower has canceled team camp to be held at McDaniel
University in July. The 59 minute fundraiser scheduled to raise funds for camp has also been canceled. If
players are interested in attending camp they can register as an individual.

The viewing of the season documentary in the HS auditorium was well attended and received positive

feedback. Avery will be using this video in film competitions which disallows him from creating a link or
distributing copies for all of our players. If anyone requests a link to view the film please refer them to Keith.

Attendees: President - Andrea Maldonado, Vice President - Danielle Curzi, Treasurer - Nicole Huffman,
Secretary - Jessica Lerew

Coach - Keith Munshower & Meghan Huff via Facetime

Parents: Amanda Roy , Kendra Tyson

Motion to begin meeting: 7pm; Andrea Maldonado, 2nd - Nicole Huffman

Motion to approve agenda: Nicole Huffman, 2nd - Andrea Maldonado

Treasurer’s Report: Nicole Huffman

Current Account Balance: $10,915.05

Pending Expenses: snacks for documentary and jacket invoice, when cleared new balance will be $7,276.82
Upcoming Expenses: Golf Tournament

Members First has denied our credit card request because they do not issue credit to clubs.

Assistant Coach pay -The Club has offered Meghan $2500.00, Meghan requested $3400.00. It was voted upon
and both Club and Meghan agreed on $3000.00. This will be the maximum to be paid with no annual increase.
This amount was determined after discussions with Athletic Director, Angie Gaido and comparable to boys
soccer that pays their Asst Coach $2500 - $3000. The Athletic Director also advised a 1099 form will need to
be completed for any Coaches pay made by the club for tax purposes.

Amanda reports Middle School profited $1197.50 during the season through concession sales and selling the

remaining calloway cards at half price. This money will be used to pay for banquet expenses and any player
gifts.

Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report /| Budget: Jessica Lerew, 2nd - Andrea Maldonado



Coaches Report: Keith Munshower

The 2025 Coaches Conference is to be held in Chicago, IL this year, Keith and Meghan will not be attending.
The Conference is anticipated to be held in Philadelphia, PA or Baltimore, MD in 2026 and/or 2028 in which
they are planning on attending.

$750 was budgeted for the coaches to attend th2 2025 conference. It was voted to reallocate these
funds; $500 toward Meghans Coach’s pay and $250 to Mindy for training.

Summer kickarounds will begin 6/17 and be held each Tuesday and Thursday morning from 830 - 10 am.
Immediately after Mindy will provide speed and agility training, 10 - 1030 am. Mindy has agreed to do these
training as a volunteer without pay. Officers voted to budget $250 to her as a gift for her training. The team will
not be using the school's trainer for the summer workout program. Reminder, the school gym is open to all
student athletes and individuals may choose to utilize the school's trainer.

Keith and Mindy have discussed designing a team planner to replace the current notebooks. Planners will
include practice / game schedule, work out programs, opposing team stats and more to be given to each
player. This expense will need to be added to the 2024 - 2025 budget.

Keith has compared prices for Nike socks and has found BSN offers the lowest price. $650 has been
budgeted for socks and it was voted for Keith to order with BSN.

Coach Keith has invited Brandon West, Penn State Harrisburg Coach, to hold a team camp August 5 - August
8th at Northern High School for all high school players. Keith has submitted a turf request to the Athletic
Director for approval. There will be no cost to players for this camp.

$900 was paid to Brandon West in 2023 for team camp and it is voted to pay the same amount this
2024 season.

Keith has requested money to be budgeted for all three Coaches to receive a team shirt, sweatshirt, and bag
to match each other, it was voted and agreed to allocate funds for this purchase.

The majority of the District Championship jackets have been distributed, 7 jackets remain to be given to
players, Keith has been in communication with each of the players and is coordinating a time to meet with
them.

Current Business:

Middle School end of season banquet is to be held Sunday May 19th at the Yohn’s barn. Amanda has
coordinated the event, inviting Kona Ice to serve dessert. Barn rental is a donation only and Amanda plans to
use MS profits to cover the cost of the banquet; she will forward all receipts to Nicole following the event.

During the last meeting it was decided to utilize the Yohn’s barn to host the HS banquet. Previously the Yohn's
were accepting donations for the use of the barn but have now begun charging $300 to rent the facility. The
charge includes the use of their tables and chairs. Joel Yohn is now the contact to reserve event dates and
pay for the facility. It was voted to continue planning the banquet at the Barn acknowledging the new rental cost
is still less than other venues.

The candy bar fundraiser that began for McDaniel camp will continue. Any individual player wishing to sell
candy may raise funds to assist in camp costs. If players not attending camp choose to participate in candy
sales the profits will be used for August team camp with Brandon West.



The officers voted and approved selling Calloway cards as a team fundraiser. Nicole is working with Callaway
Rep to provide a list of local businesses to be contacted for participation. A list of businesses was compiled
together. It was suggested to make our sale contingent upon which businesses the Callaway Rep secures for
the cards.

$800 has been budgeted to update the classroom to include adding shelves, hooks, and curtains. We will
begin looking for volunteers to help make these changes and asking if anyone is able to build shelving.

The previous season will officially be closed on Teamsnap. Seniors will be removed from the roster and
incoming Freshman will be added. Boosters will create the 2024 Season and add summer events.

Seth Lehman is holding his Annual Summer camp at Northern High School July 8 -12, 2024 for girls entering
into grades 6-9 in the Fall. This program is not through the school and Seth needs to be contacted directly to
enroll and answer any questions. It is anticipated to be his final year organizing this camp due to his recent
resignation. Itis undetermined who will manage future camps.

Golf Tournament update:

Sponsorship letters have been sent to area businesses, with few responses it is suggested to visit or call these
businesses. Everyone at the meeting agreed to schedule a date to call businesses together. It is also
recommended to email all players and ask if anyone has family businesses who may be interested in being a
sponsor or donating.

Range Ends prices continue to increase each year, the officers will consider a new location for any future golf
tournaments.

Next Meeting is scheduled for June 26th, 2024 @ 7pm

Motion to adjourn: Andrea Maldonado, 2" - Nicole Huffman



Minutes written by Jessica Lerew 5/19/2024



